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I. Introduction and Summary 

The Natural Resources Defense Council (NRDC) appreciates the opportunity to 

offer these responses to questions posed for the upcoming California Energy Commission 

(CEC) Integrated Energy Policy Report (IEPR) Committee Workshop on Energy 

Eficiencyand Forecasting to be held on March 1 1,2008. NRDC is a nonprofit 

membership organization with a long-standing interest in minimizing the societal costs of 

the reliable energy services that Californians demand. We focus on representing our more 

than 124,000 California members' interest in receiving affordable energy services and 

reducing the environmental impact of California's energy consumption. 

NRDC commends the Energy Commission staff for holding this workshop to 

clarify and quantify the amount of embedded energy efficiency in the demand forecast. 

We appreciate staffs hard work and initial efforts to provide this clarification in the latest 

revision (November 2007) of the "California Energy Demand 2008-2018 Staff Revised 

Forecast" ' (Demand Forecast). Delineating the amount of energy efficiency currently 

embedded in the Demand Forecast will allow for more accurate and consistent modeling 

of energy efficiency in the various planning processes currently underway throughout the 

state. We look forward to discussing our comments at the workshop on March 11,2008. 

Our comments are organized in response to the questions posed in the workshop notice, 

and are summarized below. DOCKET 
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California Energy Demand 2008-2018 Staff Revised Forecast, Staff Final Report, CEC-200-2007-015- 
SF2. November 2007. 



Summary of Recommendations: 

NRDC suggests that the ongoing effects of historical energy efficiency 

standards and programs as well as new standards and programs be further 

clearly delineated and quantified for the various agencies that use the demand 

forecast in their planning processes. 

NRDC recommends that the definition of energy efficiency embedded in the 

forecast be performed both (1) qualitatively, in describing the demand forecast, 

and (2) quantitatively, such that the appropriate results can flow through to any 

analysis in which future energy efficiency is assumed to reduce the energy 

demand (or GHG) forecast. 

NRDC recommends that CEC take a leadership role to establish common 

assumptions that can be used consistently across all agencies thereby avoiding 

the current discrepancy of assumptions among agencies using the demand 

forecast 

NRDC urges the CEC to analyze the amount of natural gas efficiency impacts 

embedded in the forecast. 

The current demand forecasting model may need to be reevaluated to ensure 

accurate accounting of the effects of energy efficiency programs, codes, and 

standards. 

NRDC recommends that the CEC coordinate closely with CARB and CPUC to 

establish the appropriate timeline to revise the demand forecast and provide 

delineated data available in a format that can be easily incorporated into a 

variety of analyses. While ideally the revised demand forecast would be 

available in a few months, this may need to be extended if the CEC determines 

the need for a new model. 














